Headteacher: Mrs Laura Duckett

Winwick CE Primary |
Acting Deputy Headteacher: Mr Nathan Henaghen
S@h@@ﬂ N@wg Chair of Governors: Mrs J Neal

Email: winwick_primary@sch.warrington.gov.uk

This half term’s value - Service

Wimnwick CE Primary Schood

% Our School Vision: ‘In God’s love, aspire and achieve to be the best.” - Corinthians 16:14 '?

Week Of: 9th October to 13th October 2023

As our Celebration Worship is now held at the end of the day on a Friday instead of in the morning,
moving forward, our weekly newsletter will now be sent out on a Monday.

What an eventful week we have had! This week has been our Diversity Week, where we have completed a range of interesting and
exciting activities to explore the theme of Diversity. Earlier in the week, the children were exploring different world religions through
our Questful RE lessons and in our Picture News this week, we explored the question ‘How does change happen?’ linked to the start of
Black History Month. On Wednesday, we held our Careers Day and it was wonderful to see the children dressed for jobs they aspire to
do when they are older. Here are some of the things children told us... RECEPTION: “l am a Policeman—I have arrested my sister today
because she didn’t do her spellings! ” YEAR 1: “l want to be a footballer. | think | would play for any team. | like watching the
Lionesses playing because they won!” YEAR 2 “l want to be a scientist when | grow up and do lots of cool stuff!” YEAR 3 “l have
dressed like my mum who helps people because she looks after them when they need to have a funeral. | think that is a really good
thing to do.” YEAR 4 “l want to be a surgeon when | grow up and help make people feel better if they are in hospital and need an
operation.” YEAR 5 “I would like to be a teacher when | get older and help children learn more about the world.” YEAR 6 “I think the
possibilities are endless for what you could be when you grow up because we could do whatever we wanted to do and we might even
change our minds.” On Wednesday we also had sour SIAMS Inspection, where inspector Rob Dean visited the school for our Statutory
Inspection of Anglican and Methodist Schools. Mr Dean spent the day in school visiting RE lessons, Worships, spending time talking to
the children as well as speaking with parents, staff, governors and our church representative; he will now write the report which will
be back with us after the half term break when we will be able to share the outcome with you. We are looking forward to being able
to do so and were so impressed with the children’s behaviour and attitudes to learning throughout the SIAMS/Careers Day; it was a
wonderful opportunity to celebrate our Winwick Vision and Ethos. Our Harvest Festival will take place on Thursday 19th October; as
always, we are supporting the Warrington Foodbank—you will find details about this in our newsletter. Our PTFA are organising the

Scarecrow Trail again this year—please look out for PTFA communication about it. Mrs Duckett and The Winwick Team

Key SCHOOL DIARY Dates:

Monday 16th October — Thursday 19th October WARRINGTON FOODBANK DONATION APPEAL There will be a donation station in the school

playground for pupils to drop off their produce every morning. If you could help with manning this stall please email the school |

office to offer your support. This will be our Harvest Charity donation. (See this week’s newsletter for more information). Dates for |
the Diasy:

w/c Monday 16th October: History Curriculum Focus Week Wednesday

Wednesday 18th October: Historical House Day — children are invited to come dressed in costumes linked to their current History

units. ® Reception: My Life So Far (Children to come dressed in their own clothes)  Year 1: Toys Past and Present (Costumes appropriate to toys
or any time period from 1900-present day) e Year 2: Titanic (1912 — Costumes appropriate for around this time period — Edwardian Era) e Year 3:
Stone Age Britain e Year 4: Roman Britain e Year 5: Anglo-Saxons/Viking Britain ® Year 6: World War Il

Thursday 19th October, 9.15-10.00am: Harvest Festival — Please send in donations for Warrington Food Bank by today. (See this week’s news-
letter for more information about how to donate to the foodbank linked to this year’s Harvest Festival.) If you would like to join us, you are wel-
come to do so, but we are limited to space so ask that no more than one person attends.

Friday 20th October: Show Racism the Red Card — pupils are invited to come in to school dressed in a red top (e.g. t-shirt, jumper); other school
uniform to be worn. If it is your child’s PE day, please send a PE t-shirt with them if their red top is not suitable for PE.

Friday 22nd October: All after school enrichment clubs end for the half term.
Tuesday 24th October: Flu Vaccinations for all pupils .

Friday 27th October — SCHOOL CLOSES FOR HALF TERM (3.15pm EYFS/KS1 & 3.20pm KS2)

Please see full diary dates for Autumn 1 on School PING/school website. AUTUMN 2 DIARY DATES WILL BE SENT OUT LATER THIS WEEK, ALONG WITH
DETAILS ABOUT ENRICHMENT CLUBS. WE WILL ALSO BE ABLE TO SHARE DETAILS FOR LINK CLUB BOOKINGS AFTER OUR GOVERNORS MEETING THIS WEEK.




f'n.."l.f'amngta b

k

F.q $r'w EAP=E P
il W i_u-;": *

DONATE FOOD
Our foodbank relies on your goodwill and support.

Over 90% of the food distributed by foodbanks in The Trussell Trust network is donated by
the public - that’s why your food donations are absolutely vital to our ability to give

everyone referred to us a balanced and nutritious three day supply of food.

Our shopping list on the right shows the food items that we need right now.

MONDAY 16TH TO THURSDAY
19TH OCTOBER

This week, we are collecting for the
Warrington Foodbank Appeal.

If you are able to support this
charity, please see the list to the
right of things they are running low
on at the moment.

Donations can be brought into
school each day or dropped into
the church on Thursday morning at
the Harvest Festival.

If you would prefer to make a
monetary donation, please follow
the link below.

GIVE HELP

DONATE MONEY

Big or small, every gift you give helps transform lives.

ITEMS WE'RE RUNNING SHORT OF...
TEA

COFFEE

SUGAR

UHT MILK (GREEN OR BLUE)
CUSTARD

JAM

RICE PUDDING

TINNED MEAT

TINNED VEG

TINNED FISH

CARRIER BAGS, CARRIER BAGS....AND EVEN
MORE CARRIERS BAGS PLEASE!

https://warrington.foodbank.org.uk/give-

help/donate-money/



https://warrington.foodbank.org.uk/give-help/donate-money/
https://warrington.foodbank.org.uk/give-help/donate-money/

Our learning this weel..
Careers Day
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In the past, some people have been
ignored because of their colour.
Everyone has a voice and the right to
be heard.
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Read through the information below all about
Olive Morris and the impact she had.

Who was Olive Morris? Google 2020

Olive Morris was a Black community leader and activist, who was born in
St Catherine, Jamaica, in 1952. When she was 9 years old, she moved to London to
join her parents, who had already migrated there as part of the Windrush generation.

She achieved a great deal throughout her life, becoming a powerful activist
in the fight against discrimination in the 1970s.

Aged just 17, she This incident was to form the start of her activism, In 2020, Google’s home page featured a
intervened in the arrest and she soon joined youth groups fighting to graphic (‘Doodle’) honouring Olive Morris
of a Nigerian diplomat oppose racism as part of the struggle for the rights (pictured above) on what would have been

outside a record (music) of Black people in the UK. She also helped found her 68th birthday. A company

shop in London. She was |} ) awomen’s group in 1974. representative said, ‘We hope that by

herself arrested and later Lambeth Council honoured Olive’s activism by recognising and celebrating Olive Morris
fined £10 and given a naming a children’s playground Olive Morris with a Google Doodle, we can inspire others
suspended sentence. Gardens in Myatt's Fields, London. to keep pushing forward for change'.

Why do you believe her work and legacy is considered so important?

TAKEHOM

October is Black History Month in the UK. mn@totdkm at home

This year's theme is ‘Saluting our Sisters’-

highlighting the role Black women have > Sharewhat you already know and
played in shaping history, inspiring understand about Black History Month
change, and building communities in the in the UK

UK. Commemorations will feature Black » This year's theme is ‘Saluting our
women, who have made outstanding Sisters’. What are some of the ways
contributions to many areas including that you think we could do this?
music, literature, fashion, sport, business,

politics, and health care.

® Picture News 2023




Headteacher's Award

Reception: well done to that special person!
Year 1: Eden N and Evie C

Year 2: Penelope P and Ari B

Year 3:Asianne C

Year 4: Georgina D

Year 5: Oliver P, Rhys B and Joey R

Year 6 : Logan W & Hollie B

Reception: well done to that special person!
Year 1: Sebastian C

Year 2: Phoebe W

Year 3:Jake T

Year 4:Ellie B

Year 5:IslaM

Year 6 : Felicity H

Reception: Daisy M
Year 1: Jacob G
Year 2: Spencer H
Year 3:Arjun K
Year 4: Oscar R
Year 5: Ruby O

Year 6 : Harriet J

Reception: Maisie L

Year 1: Oliver T

Year 2: well done to that special person!
Year 3: Maisy Jo H

Year 4:Logan S

Year 5: Grace W

Year 6 : Jasmine M

Award || Sports Award || Merit Award

Attendance :

Y6 with 99.6 %

Golden Broom:

Year 2

Reception: well done to that special person!
Year 1: Mila F

Year 2: Samantha H

Year 3: Mia P

Year 4: Jack S

Year 5: Emerson T

Year 6 : Harry K

House Points:

Roald Dahl

Dojos KS1 - Year 1 Reading Award:

Dojos KS2 — Year 4 Year 2




Winwick CE Primary School

Thinking of joining us for Reception 20247
Open Days

Wedneadag,zﬂm Se.ptemhzr—"?.i-l[}um
M:mdﬂg, 25th. 5@pﬂamh@r—'13ﬂum

Thursday 28th September—9.30am.
Tuesday 7th. Novemher—9.30am.

Tuesday 14th November—9.30am.
Friday 24th November—4.00pm.
We look forward to meeting with. you this year!

To hook an appointment, please contact us via email or give us a
call...

https://winwick.eschools.co.uk/wehsite
We can't wait for you to join us!

Winwick CE Primany School, Myddleton. Lane, Winwick, WA2 8LQ
Email: Winwick_primary@sch.warrington.gov.uk.
Tel: 01925 630995

‘In God's love, aspire and achieve to he the hest’

1 Corinthians 16:14 ‘Do everything in love.




\‘.\a\d M/I As a church school, our church at St Oswald’s is really important to us. Our children love being
o‘o 2 . able to visit the church to attend services and different events throughout the school year and
& (,} it is important that we support them as part of our wider community.
Each week, we will share information linked to St Oswald’s with you on our newsletter and we
will also be sharing different key dates with you about the events in our local community that
www.stoswald are supporting our church.

Church Services

Sunday 15 October, 11.00 am - Holy Communion led by Rev Veronica
Sunday 22 October, 11.00 am - Holy Communion led by Rev Veronica

Even though there is always a warm welcome at Church, we advise you to
dress according to the weather. Please wrap up warm.

Messy Church has also resumed and you can keep up with updates on the
Facebook page: Messy Church - St Oswald's Winwick

Our Messy Harvest is on Saturday 14th
October from 10am to 12pm and will take
place in the Church Hall. Learn about
Harvest thanksgiving through various

Our joint services are held at:

. activities, whilst having lots of fun meeting
Christ ChurCh’ Lady Lane, CrOft' WA3 7AU up with others. We will finish with a very
Newchurch Parish Church, Church Lane, Culcheth, WA3 5ET short Church Service followed by light

refreshments.
Admission is free.

EXCITING NEWS! Bishop John’s visit to St Oswald’s!

A Visit to St Oswald’s by Bishop John of Liverpool has been arranged by Peter Beck on Monday 15" July
2024 to celebrate Christianity. The order of service has yet to be finalised but it is hoped that the school
choir will play a part. Mrs Duckett has met with Peter to discuss how school can support and be involved in
the event. In the afternoon we hope to hold an open afternoon with the theme of celebrating Christianity
and have the opportunity to feature The Gerard and Legh Chapels.

Further details will follow later in the year once we know more!

Events

https://www.stoswaldwinwick.church/events.html

"Warm and Welcome Chat"
In the church hall from 10.00am to 12pm, Thursdays.
Everyone is welcome, especially those who are feeling lonely! Come along to the church hall and meet other people,
have a chat, refreshments provided at no charge.

Please help us spread the word to let everyone know!

Next dates: TBC



https://www.facebook.com/messychurchstoswaldwinwick/
https://www.stoswaldwinwick.church/events.html
https://www.stoswaldwinwick.church/
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Saturday 11th November 2023
12-3prm

Winwick Leisure Centre

Raffle tickets £1 each

00 worth of prizes fxrom
uchers to food hampers

£3 tasting ticket
Come and vote for your Over £3
favourite bake!? meal vo

All Proceeds to Winwick Church Restoration

A fantastic opportunity for the community to get together. There are 30 local
bakers (including children) in 6 categories. Choose a category to judge, buy a
tasting ticket, release your inner Pru Leith and vote for your favourite!
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OPEN MORNINGS

Wednesday 18" October 2023 9:15am — 10:00am
Wednesday 25" October 2023 9:15am — 10:00am

Online booking required as spaces are limited

Hope Academy

Elx &5 Ashton Road

01744 671930 Newton-le-Willows
www.hopeacademy.org.uk LINK TO BOOKING WA12 0AQ

Hope Academy
Open Evening Feedback

We would welcome your feedback on our Open
Evening and thank you for taking the time to
visit us.

Please scan the QR EF El

code to access our
Hope quick and easy ’%
‘\"[Acgjemy feedback form. | (M1t

Ajoin urch of England Academy




